
                                           
15th November 2016 
  

                                                                                        
Dear Resident,  
  
Re: Mill Lane Road Closure 
 
As you are aware we are currently on site redeveloping the former Taplow Papermill 
and Skindles site. Detailed planning approval for this was granted September 2015. 
Within this planning approval, a planning condition was imposed on Berkeley Homes  
to permanently close Mill Lane. 
 
Bollards will be installed across the carriageway by Jubilee River weir to prevent 
through traffic along Mill Lane (see plan overleaf). The installation of the bollards will 
prevent motor-vehicle movements. However, pedestrian and cycle movements along 
with access for emergency services will be maintained.  
 
On the 14th November 2016 Buckinghamshire County Council formalised the 
permanent closure and the traffic regulation order was made. 
 
The permanent closure will come into force from 18th November 2016 and as of this 
date there will be no access for motor vehicles to Berry Hill via Mill Lane for 
northbound traffic and no access for motor vehicles to the A4 Bath Road for 
southbound traffic.  
 
We apologise for any inconvenience.   
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Caroline McHardy  
Senior Land Manager  
 

Email: Caroline.McHardy@berkeleygroup.co.uk 
Tel: 01753 784400  
 
 

mailto:Caroline.McHardy@berkeleygroup.co.uk
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Mill Lane closure

(bollards to be installed at this location)

Alternative route to access

Mill Lane via Berry Hill

Alternative route to access

Mill Lane via A4 Bath Road

Mill Lane - Location of road closure and alternative motor-vehicle routes


